
PUBLIC HEARING – LOCAL LAW NO. 5 OF 2018  
Monday, November 5, 2018 - 9:30 AM 

 
 
Randy Preston, Chairperson 
Shaun Gillilland, Vice-Chairperson 
 
 
Chairman Preston called this Public Hearing to order at 9:30 a.m. with the following supervisors in 
attendance: Archie Depo, Shaun Gillilland, Joe Giordano, Charles Harrington, Ron Jackson, Mike 
Marnell, Steve McNally, Dean Montroy, Jim Monty, Ron Moore, Roby Politi, Randy Preston, Michael 
Tyler and Joe Pete Wilson. Robin DeLoria and Noel Merrihew were absent. Jerry Morrow and Tom 
Scozzafava were previously excused.  

 
Department heads present were:  Daniel Palmer and Judy Garrison.  
 
Deputies present:  Jim Dougan  
 
 
PRESTON: Okay, folks we’re going to call this Public Hearing to order. 
 
GARRISON: Notice of Public Hearing for Proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018.  
Please take notice that the Essex County Board of Supervisors will hold and conduct a Public Hearing 
at the Supervisors’ Chambers at the Essex County Government Center, 7551 Court Street, 
Elizabethtown, New York, on the 5th of November, 2018, at 9:30 a.m. on the proposed Local Law No. 5 
of 2018 entitled, “A local law to override the tax levy limit established in General Municipal Law §3.C.” 
Please take further notice that at said public hearing to be held at the time and place set forth above, 
the Essex County Board of Supervisors will consider this proposed Local Law and hear all persons 
interested therein concerning the same.  
Please take further notice that a copy of the full text of such proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018 may be 
obtained upon requested from the Clerk of the Board’s Office, 7551 Court Street, Elizabethtown, New 
York 12932. 
Judith A. Garrison, Clerk, dated, October 19, 2018. 
 
PRESTON: Okay, is there, I mean we’ve got a big crowd out there. Is there anyone that has anything to 
bring up? Comment, question? Other than Joe Giordano, who was here like an hour early.  
 
 
PALMER: The way it’s looking right now, if we, if we’re able to obtain some funding from the schools, it 
looks like most all the schools are willing to participate, not all of them, in terms of that resource officer. 
Linda and I looked at this morning and it looks like, again, this is early in terms of the budget, because 
we have until the 15th to file, but it looks like if we count the revenue from the schools, that would leave 
us at a $1.9 million gap that would have to come out of fund balance. Last year we took about $2 
million out of fund balance, so we’re right in that same neighborhood. So, it appears that making the 
cap is a possibility, even with the resource officers in there, so long as I can get the revenue that’s kind 
of been promised from most of the schools. So, that’s kind of where we are right now. There are some 
things that are in this tentative budget that I don’t think belong there and I’m  going to take them out, 
which means it would require you guys, if you wanted them back in, to put them back in. I think there’s 
been some requests that I don’t think are legitimate.  
So, over the next week, Linda and I will be refining the last of the budget. We have to file, again, like I 
said, we have to file by the 15th and after the Regular Meeting I can go through the things that are in 
there that I think, potentially, could come out in terms of getting back to the cap.  
Just so you know though, it is difficult for us to meet a cap here. The amount that has been, kind of 
allocated for us, in terms, it was actually better this year. the calculation was a little more than 2% in 



Public Hearing - Proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018 
Monday, November 5, 2018  2 
 
terms of a cap, but $475,000.00 of it is taken up your chargebacks. So, it always leaves us a little short 
in terms of meeting the cap, because the towns have essentially taken, nearly 50% of my cap. So, but I 
still think, given the circumstances in the budget and where we are right now that we’ll probably be able 
to hit that cap. That’s my intent at this point.  
 
MONTY: Dan, how many, you said there were some schools, have they said no?  
 
PALMER: I think, Roby, is it correct that your school, up there, is indicating they may not be willing?  
 
POLITI: Yeah 
 
WILSON: And the Keene School Board is considering it. I haven’t heard that one way or another.  
 
TYLER: I talked to the Westport Supervisor and they’re Superintendent and he said that they’re in kind 
of a precarious situation there now with the merger stuff going and that, if for some reason the vote fails 
and they can’t merge then it would probably be a define no, but if it does merger, he can’t answer, 
because, obviously it would be a whole new Board.  
 
PALMER: Yeah 
 
PRESTON: Are there any other questions or comments in regards to this? If not, we stand adjourned. 
We closed the Public Hearing.  
 
 
 AS THERE WAS NO FURTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THIS PUBLIC HEARING, IT 
WAS ADJOURNED AT 9:35 AM.  
 
 
 
Respectively Submitted,  
 
 
 
Judith Garrison, Clerk 
Board of Supervisors   


